
Dear CalHR, 

I am an Environmental Scientist for the Forest Practice Unit at the Central Valley Regional Water Quality 
Control Board. In our unit, there are four Engineering Geologist positions and two Environmental 
Scientist positions, working under the Senior Environmental Scientist. As is the case with several other 
state agencies, there is a pay disparity in our agency between Environmental Scientists and Engineering 
Geologists. This disparity bears no connection to a dissimilarity in work, as everyone in our unit is held to 
the same standard of skill, effort, and responsibility, performed under similar working conditions. The 
“substantial similarity” of the work performed by individuals holding different titles is best laid out in 
our duty statements. I have attached a copy of my duty statement, as an Environmental Scientist, and a 
copy of an Engineering Geologist’s (in the same unit) duty statement to this letter so that our expected 
duties may be compared. You will notice that the work expected from me and my colleague is nearly 
identical. And, indeed, our roles are interchangeable. 

It is hard to dispute the equivalence of staff’s roles in our office, and also hard to understand how this 
differential treatment has persisted for so long. Environmental Scientists across all state agencies are 
equally important as those staff holding alternate titles, especially because the only difference among 
these staff are the titles they hold.  

If the State of California is indeed a proponent of the “equal pay for equal work” philosophy, I urge you 
to act on this matter and uphold this important principle. In doing so, you will help advance equity in the 
workplace, boost worker morale, and provide diligent workers with the quality of life they deserve. 

 

Thank you, 

Jackie Carry 
Environmental Scientist 
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board 












